
HWG LLP 
1919 M STREET NW 

WASHINGTON, DC 20036 
TEL: +1 202 730 1300 | HWGLAW.COM 

March 26, 2025 

VIA E-FILING 

Tory Lawless 
Docket Manager 
Tennessee Public Utility Commission 
502 Deaderick Street 
4th Floor 
Nashville, TN 37243 
tpuc.docketroom@tn.gov 

Re: Request to Abandon CCN, RCLEC, Inc. 

To Whom it May Concern: 

Pursuant to Tenn. Comp. R. & Regs. 1220-04-08-.05, RCLEC, Inc. (“RCLEC”) hereby 
submits a request to abandon its Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity (“CCN”) to 
provide competing local exchange and interexchange telecommunications services in Tennessee, 
issued by order on November 17, 2015, in Docket No. 15-00080. 

RCLEC does not provide services and does not have any customers in Tennessee 
pursuant to the above-referenced CCN and no longer requires its certificate.  Because RCLEC 
does not serve any customers pursuant to this authority, no customer notice is required.  RCLEC 
will continue to serve existing customers as an interconnected VoIP provider. 

Please contact me if you have any questions. 

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ H. Henry Shi 
H. Henry Shi
HWG LLP
1919 M Street NW
8th Floor
Washington, DC 20036
hshi@hwglaw.com

Counsel to RCLEC, Inc. 
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